
Dates to remember: 

 

December 8: School Mass  

December 9: Early Dismissal   

December 22: Early Dismissal at 1:00 p.m. 

                         No After School Program  

December 23-January 5: Christmas  Break 

January 6: School Re-opens 

 

DECEMBER   

NEWSLETTER  

Holy Ghost School 

 

  Advent, the days and weeks of preparation for Christmas, is a time of ñliftingò our souls to God 

in prayer. During this time, we make a special effort to be more aware of the presence of God in 

our lives. But how can we do that? Must we pray all day long? Do we have to go to church every-

day of the week? 

 

The good news of Christmas is that God became one of us. In Jesus, God came to share our lives, 

first as a tiny baby, then as a growing child and finally as a man who even experienced suffering 

and death.  Jesus is still part of our lives, in the beauty of the created world, in the love we share 

with family and friends, and in the special moments of grace that come to us in prayer and     

worship.  

 

How might we as a family be more attentive to the presence of Jesus in our 

lives? What might we do differently to prepare to celebrate Christmas this 

year? 

 

As Christmas approaches, may your family grow in faith, hope and love of  

the God who became human so that we might have a share of  divine life, 

not  just someday in heaven, but right now. 
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Re-registration forms for next school year will be sent home via email in early January. The deadline 

for re-registration will be Tuesday, February 1st, 2022, each returning student must complete a re-registration 

form.   It is important to re-register your child to ensure a space for the upcoming school year. A non 

refundable registration fee of $100.00 - payable to Holy Ghost School MUST accommodate the              

re-registration form in order to complete the re-registration.  

Should you decide not to re-register your child for the upcoming 2022-2023 school year please indicate 

it on the form and return to the office.  

 

Holy Ghost School reserves the right, where no re-registration has been received by the deadline 

to declare the space vacant and to allocate that space to a new student. 

 

Families with a new students, registering for Kindergarten or Grades 1-8 in the fall of 2022, can pick up a New 

Student Registration Form from the office or download it online from our website under admissions tab. The 

new student registration deadline is February 25, 2022. 

Just a reminder regarding Public Health Orders.. 
 

In an effort to slow the rising transmission of COVID-19 in our communities, our Chief Provincial Public 

Health Officer Dr. Brent Roussin has made changes to the current public health orders. Starting on December 

6th, all Manitoba Youth who are eligible to be vaccinated (youth ages 12-17) must provide proof of vaccination 

or show regular  proof of a recent negative rapid antigen test  to participate in indoor extra-curricular sports i.e. 

Team Volleyball, Basketball etc.  

 

  

Students will not require proof of vaccination to participate in physical education, as this is part of the school 

curriculum.   
  

From the Finance office: 
  

·     Please remember to submit your Volunteer Fee cheque if you havenôt already done so. This is a re-

quirement for ALL families including those that serve on the Board, on PAC or have made commit-

ments to complete their hours such as coaches and patrols. Cheques should be post-dated to JUNE 1, 

2022 and made payable to HOLY GHOST SCHOOL. 

  
Thank you to all the families that have already submitted their Volunteer Fee cheques! 

  
·     Friendly reminder to please pay your fees by the due date to avoid any Late Fees. A new late fee pol-

icy was implemented in September 2021 to encourage families to pay on time -  the 5% Late Fee is 

applicable to all fees that are 30 days overdue and will continue to apply every 30 days until fees are 

paid. Late fees apply to ALL fees including tuition, heritage classes, before & after school program, 

volunteer, re-registration fees, etc. 



Advent Food Collection 

Once again Advent is upon us and the Holy Ghost School Community looks forward to welcoming the King of 

Kings at Christmas. 

 

This year we are organizing a collection of needed food items for our local soup kitchen which is run by the 

Sisters of Charity. 

 

The items needed are as follows: 

Sugar 

Cereal (hot or cold) 

Cooking Oil 

Coffee (ground not instant) 

Tea Bags 

Coffee Whitener 

Canned Fruits and Vegetables 

Canned Beans 

Canned Fish 

Canned or Dry Soup 

Canned Meats 

Peanut Butter 

Rice 

Pasta 

Instant Ramen Noodles 

 

Please consider sending at least 1 item from the list. Items are due before Monday, December 20th. 

 

Thank you in advance for your generosity. 

 

 

 

Music News 

It is our pleasure to bring the students of Holy Ghost back for another year of 

Christmas carols and songs! All classes have been hard at work contributing to 

various pieces of music that will be performed, recorded, and put online for your 

viewing pleasure. Starting on the first week of Advent, check in with your child's 

Google Classroom every week for a new song performed by the different grades 

in the school. In addition to music, the grade 7 & 8 class have been hard at work   

thinking about the meaning of Christmas and crafting short plays to reflect it. In 

between the smooth musical stylings of our Holy Ghost students, enjoy 3 modern 

dramatic scenes that show what Christmas is all about. As always, I look forward 

to sharing everyone's creativity with you and hope you can join us for our virtual   

celebrations and ruminations." 



HGS graduates have an outstanding acceptance rate at their high school of choice. An HGS studentôs    

academic abilities, organizational skills, high dedication and citizenship skills that are acquired and devel-

oped during their time at Holy Ghost School, serve them well in their high school years. There are four 

Catholic high schools in Manitoba that students can select from.    

 

 Below please find general information regarding Open House dates and websites: 

 

¶ St. Maryôs Academy Virtual Open House: Tuesday, January 18th, 2022 at 7:00 p.m. for 

more information and to register visit www.smamb.ca/admissions/OpenHouse 

¶ St. Paulôs High School Virtual Open House: Thursday, January 13th, 2022 at 7:00 p.m.                       

for more information and to register visit www.stpauls.mb.ca 

¶ St. Boniface Diocesan High School Virtual Open House: Wednesday, February 2nd, 2022   

at 7:00 p.m. for more information visit www.sbdhs.net 

¶ St Maurice High School Open House: Monday, February 3rd, 2022 at 6:30 p.m. for more 

information visit www.stmaurice.mb.ca 

French News 

The grade 7 and 8ôs welcomed Alexandra D®nomm®e from ñCanadian Parents for French ï Manitobaò to their 

classroom in November to learn more about the advantages of learning French. Alexandraôs goal is to further 

bilingualism by promoting and creating opportunities for students to learn and use French. Students learned 

about several opportunities and bursaries that exist for them now or in the near future! If parents and/or stu-

dents would like more information about the French opportunities (such as educational exchange programs, 

postsecondary opportunities, etc.) and bursaries that exist, please visit http://www.frenchforlife.ca/students.cfm 

Présenté par: Mlle. B Monteith 

Fun French Facts 

¶ Kinshasa is the worldôs second largest French speaking city, after Paris,                          

and before Montreal and Brussels.  

¶ French is the second most studied language in the world, after English. 



  Can my child attend school after returning from travel? 
 

INTERPROVINCIAL TRAVEL:  

 

 Fully Vaccinated Travelers 

Asymptomatic, fully vaccinated individuals aged 12 and older do not need to quarantine upon arrival in 

Manitoba and can attend school. 

 

Children under 12 travelling with fully vaccinated individuals 

Children under 12 are not required to quarantine and can attend school if they are asymptomatic and all       

eligible individuals they are traveling with are fully vaccinated. 

 

Children under 12 travelling with individuals who are not fully vaccinated  

If children under 12 are travelling with someone who is eligible but not fully vaccinated, they must quar-

antine for 14 days upon arrival back in the province. 

 

Unvaccinated Travelers 

Unvaccinated individuals aged 12 and older must quarantine for 14 days upon arrival in Manitoba. 

 

Click here for more information on interprovincial travel 

 

INTERNATIONAL TRAVEL (INCLUDING THE UNITED STATES): 

 

Fully Vaccinated Travelers 

Asymptomatic, fully vaccinated individuals aged 12 and older do not need to quarantine upon arrival in       

Canada and can attend school. 

 

Children under 12 travelling with fully vaccinated individuals 

Unvaccinated children under 12 years travelling with fully vaccinated individuals do not need to quaran-

tine, but must follow enhanced public health measures, including not attending school or daycare for                 

14 days upon arrival in Canada. 

 

Children under 12 travelling with individuals who are not fully vaccinated 

 If children under 12 are travelling with someone who is eligible but not fully vaccinated, they must quar-

antine for 14 days upon arrival in Canada. 

 

Unvaccinated Travelers 

Unvaccinated individuals aged 12 and older must quarantine for 14 days upon arrival in Canada. 

 

 

Click here for more information on international travel 

 

 

 

file:///C:/Users/yolandeg/Desktop/orders-soe-selfisolation-06102021.pdf
https://travel.gc.ca/travel-covid


School Safety Patrols provide a very important role in making our school a safe place. Its membership is an 

honoured and privileged position. At Holy Ghost School, our commitment to community begins outside at the 

loop and crosswalk. School Safety patrollers are a big part of that duty. We like to think of them as the super-

heroes of the drop off and pick up loop, donning their fluorescent vests every day before and after school to 

keep their school community safe no matter whaté rain, shine, sleet or snow. Thank you for keeping your friends 

and other students safe. 

Everyone should know, too, that the skills patrols use in their school patrol duties today will help prepare them 

for the future. As they graduate from walking to driving, theyôll carry with them the basics of traffic safety. 

Here are our superheroes: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Friendly reminder: 

Please remember to cross the street only where Patrols are present. The Patrols have an important job helping 

us to get to and from school safely. Please do not distract them while on duty. 

Stay Safe! 

HGS Christmas Spirit Week 

 
Monday, December 20th: PJ Day - wear your Christmas or comfiest PJôS and don't forget the fuzzy                    

slippers too! 

 

Tuesday, December 21th: Green and Red Day Wear as much green and red as  

possible.            

 

Wednesday, December 22th:  Christmas Cheer - wear your favourite or ugliest  

Christmas sweater, vest, shirt or socks etc. 

       

 

Erik  Kristian  

Sebastian Nicole 

Celyne Lilya 

Piotr Marcus 

Harshangeet Mikaela 

Max Lilyanna 

Rovilynne Kianna 

https://webmail.shawhosting.ca/#


Kindergarten Corner 

 

Here is a glimpse of what the kids do in the classroom! In the span of almost 3 

months the kids have been able to adjust to our classroom routines and activities. 

They make use of the technology provided in class to work on interactive lessons 

and strengthen the knowledge they learn throughout the day! Students learn more 

when taking part in these active-learning initiatives as opposed to only teaching 

and listening. They are always eager to apply their skills and are having fun while 

learning and problem-solving with their peers. 

 

 

A good way to master their sight words is through 

game and peer tutoring. 

Students are engaging in a wide range of interactive 

activities during our Math lesson on patterns. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sound bag sharing: The kids are excited to show and  describe the personal items they bring from home! This 

activity helps to build their confidence as they learn to get over their anxiety when presenting in front of the 

class.  

 

 

Our pumpkin lesson was fun and enjoyable! The kids were excited to measure and 

predict how many seeds were in their pumpkins. They loved being given the free-

dom to decorate and design their pumpkins! Their creative sides came out for this 

activity and all of their designs looked amazing! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Art time with the kiddos! While having fun with the 

watercolours, the kids are also learning how to explore 

different art mediums and apply these skills through 

their work! 

 

 



This year Holy Ghost School will once again be taking part in the School Milk Program, funded by the Dairy 

Farmers of Manitoba.  The focus of this program is to encourage children to drink more milk.  Milk provides 

many essential nutrients, as well as calcium, which is important for the growth of strong bones and teeth. 

  

Students, who drink milk during lunch, whether brought from home or bought at school, will receive a ballot 

to enter the school milk draw.  Draws for prizes will be held at the end of every week. 

  

Note - effective November 29th, milk prices in the school canteen will increase to: 

1 sheet (12 tickets) of white milk = $10.80 

1sheet (12 tickets) of chocolate milk = $12.00 

1 sheet (6 & 6 tickets) white and chocolate = $11.40 

  

Any milk tickets remaining from last month will still be honoured. 

  

To order milk tickets please fill in the form below and return it to the office with payment. Payment can be 

made by cash, cheque (payable to Holy Ghost School Canteen), e-transfer to payments@holyghostschool.ca 

or in the office with interact/debit.  Additional order forms can be obtained throughout the year in the school 

office. 



December Birthdays 

May the light of Godôs love shine  

down from above, 

As we celebrate the day of your birth. 

May His sweet angels guide you, and stand 

guard beside you, 

Each day that you live on this earth. 

Maxene F. Gr. 3 

Kenzingtyn J. Gr. 4 

Benjamin B. Gr. 5 

Avneet S. Gr. 6 

Gyaan L. Kinder. 

Jon W. Gr. 3 

Soren J. Gr. 4 

Dries K. Gr. 6 

Alexander R.  Kinder. 

Raavijot D. Gr. 4 

Jordana M. Gr. 4 

Gene C. Gr. 1 

Isaac A. Gr. 1 

Hailey L. Gr. 5 

Gabrielle G. Gr. 2 

Kaelyn J. Gr. 4 

Ratan B. Gr. 1 

Mr. Hanlon-Dearman  

Mr. Wilson  

Miss Millet  
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